Sheridan Township Board of Trustee’s
January 17, 2017
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Brenda Heisler @ 7:00 p.m.
Pledge:  The pledge was given by Doug Pollman.
Present:  Roll call Ken Vogt, Scott Frederick, Shanna Pollman and Brenda Heisler
Absent:  Richard Porter
Audience:  Doug Pollman, Tim Zasucha, Chief Lance Lohrke, County Commissioner Gary Tompkins, Jim Hunt, Library Director Cindy Stanczka
A motion was made by Shanna Pollman to appoint Brenda Heisler as Chairperson in the Supervisor’s absence, Scott Frederick 2nd the motion. The motion passed.
Approval of the Agenda:  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick to approve the agenda as presented.   The motion passed.
Minutes:  Stand as written 
Bills:  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Shanna Pollman to pay the bills.  Roll call vote – Yes – Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, Ken Vogt, and Scott Frederick.  The motion passed.
Treasurer’s Investment Report:  Accepted as written.
Correspondence:  None
Public Comment:  County Commissioner Gary Tompkins – Said Teri Lowe was election specialist of Calhoun County employee of the month.
-January is National Radon Month; the County Health Department will give radon tests out for free.
-Monthly newsletter, he will put out a newsletter to let everyone know what is happening and what he is working on.  His email and phone are on the newsletter so anyone can get in contact with him.
Library Director Cindy Stanczka - United Way sponsoring all month reading program there are lots of programs to check out.
-New Name for the Library is the Albion District Library.
-The Library has Tax Forms available.
Zoning Administrator Jim Hunt – Says he is receiving calls on potholes and no repairs are being done.
-Complaints on Michigan Ave. with people speeding and it is not being policed.
Sherrie asked for time off on February 16, 2017 and a motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick to accept the day off.  The motion passed.
Planning Committee: They elected a chairperson Harold Badger.
-Put on hold the Wind and Solar ordinance to be revisited and then sent to the board.
Fire Department:  $600.00 left in the budget after proposed expenses that Chief Lohrke asked for 2 sets of turnout gear.  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Brenda Heisler to accept the purchases that Chief Lohrke would like.  The motion passed.  
-Chief Lance Lohrke wrote Fema for a (Micro Grant) for the Jaws of Life.
Unfinished Business: - Deputize Sherrie for both the Clerk and Treasurer, needs to see if it is legal to do both?
[bookmark: _GoBack]-Alternates for Board of Review and the Construction Board are tabled for the March Meeting.
-Emmett Township wants a vote to share the cost of the 911 County wide, right now they are being charged per call.  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Shanna Pollman to deny the share of the 911 cost.  The motion passed.
New Business:  - Land division for Rick Johnson a motion was made to pass the land division by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Ken Vogt.  The motion passed.
-Voted to table the Ordinance Manual for a later date looking into missing ordinances.
-Going to be doing more enforcement on the Junk Vehicle Ordinance per the attached letter from Bauckham Sparks Law Office.  A motion was made to pass the Junk Vehicle Enforcement by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick.  The motion passed.
-MTA Classes they are not staying overnight only going to classes as needed.
-A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Ken Vogt to accept the quote from Aaron Zick for handrails for the front of the building.  Roll call vote – Yes – Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, Scott Frederick, and Ken Vogt.  The motion passed.
A motion was made for the approval for D & D Maintenance to supply Sheridan Township with supplies by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Shanna Pollman.  Roll call vote – Yes – Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, Scott Frederick, and Ken Vogt.  The motion passed.
-A Special Meeting will be scheduled for February 21, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. to discuss the budget and for Fleis and Vanderbrink to come and talk about the roads.
Adjourn:  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Scott Frederick @ 7:56 p.m.  The motion passed.
Respectfully Submitted


Shanna Pollman, Treasurer


